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REPORT OF THE CHAIR OF BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE



TO THE CABINET ON 14th DECEMBER, 2004 


TITLE :
REPORT OF THE BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


RECOMMENDATION :


Cabinet is requested to note the contents of this report and the supporting papers from Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee. 


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

This report informs Cabinet of the matters considered by Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee at its meeting on 3rd November, 2004. Issues considered were :-

· Revenue and capital monitoring 2004/05

· Use of agency staff

· Budget consultation 2005/06


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee 3rd November, 2004.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK : 
Risk is minimised through the regular monitoring and reporting of revenue and capital expenditure against budget.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING :
Revenue budget and capital programme.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :
Not applicable 

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :  This report has been prepared by the Head of Finance

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
John Spink

Tel No : 793 3230








E-mail :  john.spink@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

MATTERS ARISING

Revenue Monitoring 2004/05

The Committee noted that overall there continues to be no significant adverse issues arising within the General Fund revenue budget that would cause the budget as a whole to be overspent, but noted the emerging overspend on independent special schools in the Education budget and requested a report back on the issue.

Savings have either been achieved or are being monitored and are on target, DSOs are generally trading favourably and there are also some favourable corporate issues from an excess saving of £600,000 from debt rescheduling and dividends distributed by Manchester Airport and Modesole, which can act as contingencies against any areas of the budget which may prove to be adverse as the year progresses.

The Committee requested a report on the reasons for the increase in the Marketing and Communications staffing budget following its restructure.

The Committee also noted that the responsive repairs budget in the Housing Revenue Account is projected to overspend by £0.8m, although partly mitigated by an expected trading surplus by NPHL’s maintenance division, which can be used to reduce the management fee and allow virement into the repairs budget. A report on this issue was also requested by the Committee.

Capital Monitoring 2004/05

The Committee noted the progress made in reducing the projected shortfall of resources from £2.1m to £1.6m following the identification of additional capital receipts now expected this year, but it also noted that there remains some £82m or 75% of the programme yet to be spent and that Cabinet should emphasise to project managers the need to ensure that resources were fully utilised this year to avoid a repetition of the considerable underspend in 2003/04.

The Committee remains concerned that the grant funding from English Partnerships (EP) in  support of the Housing Market Renewal Fund programme has not yet been formally confirmed, although the risk has now receded following discussions with EP and their informal agreement to provide funding, subject to appraisal. The Committee was concerned that the certainty of funding over the medium term needs to be made more secure, and would support the Cabinet in any action it considers necessary to seek an early determination of the position. 

Use of Agency Staff

The Committee received a report on the details of expenditure across the Council on agency staff over the past 3 years, the results of an Internal Audit review into the processes involved with the engagement of agency staff and the outcomes from that review.

The Committee requested further information regarding the amount spent to date across the Council for this financial year and further information and analysis on expenditure by Corporate Services, where expenditure had increased the most over the past 2 years.

The Committee also wished Cabinet to ensure that all directorates adopt good practice in the engagement of agency staff.

The corporate policy on agency staff is currently being updated to reflect the recommendations of the audit review. Scrutiny Committees have a role to play in this development and based on the information requested, this Committee might wish to refer the issue for future consideration by other Scrutiny Committees.

Budget Consultation 2005/06

The Committee praised the documentation to be used for budget consultation, and members of the Committee will be involved at the public meetings.

RECOMMENDATION

Cabinet is requested to note the contents of this report and the supporting papers from Budget Scrutiny Committee.

COUNCILLOR DAVID JOLLEY

Chair of Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee
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